
                                                                                                                                                                           06-03-01 
Dear Members of the precious Body of Christ, 
 
May this letter find you prospering physically, spiritually, and financially. 
 
Now for those of you who have known us for the past 30 plus years, this letter will be most unusual, because we have never come 
right out and asked for support.  So you won't be getting another letter like this one for a long time! 
 
My prayer is that each of you who are able will pledge, at least, the price of a coke or glass of tea to this ministry.  That is about a 
dollar a day.   With that support, I will be able to go back to the many works that we have established over the years, in 14 countries, 
and build their faith up in the Lord.  And of course, concentrate on winning new souls into Christ's Kingdom.  Also, it will help to 
replace worn out films and projection equipment, gasoline and other expenses that are required to fulfill my ministry.  It will also help 
to provide my wife, Betty, with a home to stay in so she can maintain our home base, as she is unable to travel with me as she used to. 
And also, a car to be able to take her ailing mother to the doctor and care for her.  Thank you, Brothers and Sisters, I KNEW YOU 
WOULD HELP US!!!  And also help yourselves by investing in the Kingdom of God and lost souls.  Which is the only thing of value 
you can take into heaven from this earth.   
 
I realize that there are so many of you who do not have the calling God has placed on my life and cannot go to these hard -to-reach, 
difficult places where God sends me.  But, I cannot do my ministry and keep a full-time job either.  We can all work together, each 
doing our calling and all reap the rewards for the souls saved.  We are all one Body with different jobs.  I am asking you to help me 
fulfill mine!  God has always provided and supplied our needs and He will still do that, but He provides the financial part of a ministry 
through people!  And those of you, who know us, know that we will put every cent possible into the ministry, using only what we 
MUST to maintain our home here in the States.  Another thing that most people don't realize about a foreign country is that almost 
everything is more expensive then here at home.  The gasoline for instance runs about $2.70 a gallon in Mexico and higher in Central 
and South America.  You can't even get a visa to those countries without showing them how much money you have with you.  Then 
they determine how long you can stay in their country by how much money you have.  That's just the way things are now, and God 
knows it and knows that we need your help.  So please pray about this and see if God will speak to your heart to give, at least, a dollar 
a day towards this ministry.  Thank you and God bless you so very much!!  
 
Now on to a news update--- I just returned from a two-week trip to the Seri Indians who live in the HOT, sonora desert of Old Mexico.  
It was thrilling to see at least 40 Indians come forward to repent of their sins.  What joy there must have been in Heaven!!  But it was 
sad to have to leave them again.  With their eyes full of tears they were crying out loud, "Don't leave us Brother Lorenzo, (my Spanish 
name), we will never see you again!!"  I assured them that I would be back within the year.  For me, this is the hardest part of being a 
missionary called to fulfill the office of an Apostle.  I must go on to others who will not want me to leave either.  But it blesses me to 
tell them that as the Lord enables me I will come back to preach and teach and encourage them once again. 
 
On this trip I was also honored to take along two other Brothers in Christ who got to experience their first taste of  FRONTIER, 
missionary work.  These Indian villages are very primitive, with no running water, (it has to be hauled in by truck about twice a week 
and they fill your barrel beside your house), often no electricity, NO sanitation, or very, very little, extreme poverty and the heat was 
120 degrees in the shade.  The people were sweet though, and they need the Gospel, and these brothers got to see what it takes for a 
missionary to take the Gospel to these remote areas.  It was an experience they will never forget and will help them keep their 
priorities straight as they fulfill their calling in Christ, whatever that may be. 
 
Then, as I returned home I traveled through New Mexico, here in the U.S.  The Holy Spirit stopped me in Demming, New Mexico.  
The Lord led me through a series of people until I finally wound up ministering to more than 20 young people.  Their faith was 
increased as I shared my experiences in the Lord's work and especially the testimony of how the Lord led, by His Spirit, to get to 
them.  These young people are between the ages of 13-18 years old and are on fire for the Lord and His work.  It was such a blessing 
to be with them and their Pastors.  We even did some street evangelization after the Bible Studies and won some new young people to 
Christ.  Praise the Lord Jesus!! 
    I would so love to come where you are and share in your church or home group.  I believe I have a message of faith that will 
encourage you all to win souls wherever the Lord has you.  I know just hearing the wonderful miraculous life that the Lord has 
allowed Betty and me and our children to live has inspired many others and I know will be an inspiration to you too.  If you don't 
belong to a church or a home group, maybe you know of one somewhere that would like to have me come.  Contact me and I will 
send you my testimony video- tape for you to share, so they can get to know me.  I welcome anyone to call me too.  And please feel 
free to share this newsletter with others. 
    As always we appreciate your prayers for this ministry and us.  And as always, we want you to know that we remember you too.  
You are all in our hearts and prayers.  We pray that God richly blesses you in all ways in all things. 
 
Donations and letters:                                                                             Yours on the Frontier for Jesus, 
Frontier Ministries 
2215 49th Street                                                                                          Larry and Betty Goff 
Lubbock, TX 79412     PH. 806-765-0335 



 
  


